

A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club

March 2009



THANKS FOR THE MEMORIES!!

THE TIMES HAVE BEEN FUN!!

I'LL STILL BE AROUND!!

GOOD FRIENDS ALWAYS SPELLS F-U-N!!!





Robert & Peggy Bogardus are proud grandparents of granddaughter Cara Lynn Cooper born 12/19/08

February 28th Dinner Cruise

This cold, cold day was the day chosen for our monthly dinner cruise. Members met at the parking lot behind Arby's at Mustang Rd and highway 152 in Mustang at 1:30 pm. We were told to have a full tank and an empty bladder as we were going 60—70 miles on our cruise.

Mel & Rustyne in Black Magic, their 1956 Bel Air, lead the group of classics and non-classic cars/trucks out onto highway 152 heading West. We had quite a group of cars and made quite an impression on those of the public who braved the weather to be out and about.

After traveling quite a few miles, battling the wind and cold, we turned off highway 152 and turned onto highway 37 and headed towards Red Rock Canyon. We had a very beautiful view of the Canadian river valley. Rustyne counted all the dead animals she saw on the trip and you will have to ask her for the count, as I didn't think to write it down.

We ended up in the Oklahoma town of Geary at the restaurant called "The Rusty Bucket". The food there was very good and the people serving us were very kind to put up with all of us "rowdy's".

Rustyne had a presidential test that really tested some of us. Those who couldn't remember the names of 4 out of the 5 presidents whose last name only has 4 letters in it got to be hosts of the next dinner cruise. Well, Rodney & Martha is the hosts for March.

Members in attendance were: Don & Carol Bays; Robert & Peggy Bogardus; Tracy & Irene Bugg; Rodney & Martha Duerksen; Rudy & Gloria Escalera; Bill & Karen Hardy; Mel & Rustyne Harris; Mark Houser & Joan Allmaras; Joe & Donna McIninch; Larry & Annette Myers; True & Sherry Osborn; David & Linda Reeds; and Ruby Watt. The underlined drove their classics.













To all my friends and fellow club members,

It has become time for me to tell all of you that I am no longer going to be the Dashboard editor. It was a tough decision for me to have to tell all of you that I couldn't do it any more.

I know that some of you know how involved I am in my woman's organization, Delta Theta Chi Sorority. I am currently a national officer, a province officer and a chapter president. I am running for the national office of vice president and know that if I win that in June, my work load will double.

I have been working at our company office and have also been working part time for the sewing machine store where I have purchased my machines. Just working those two jobs has put me in time constraints.

I just don't feel that I can do our newsletter to my satisfaction. It sometimes takes me 2 - 4 hours just to get everything perfect and then I still would make mistakes. It is not fair to our club for me to not put out a perfect newsletter. I'm sure that some of you that have published a newsletter can understand.

When Mike Smith asked me to be the editor, I told him that I didn't want a permanent job of this. It has been a wonderful experience, but I have been doing this for over 2 years and I just don't have any more ideas or time to do this.

I have tried to get more of you to give me articles to put in the Dashboard, but it seems that you are too timid to write anything down and it is left up to me to make stuff up. I don't have the time to do it any more.

If any of you want to take on the publishing of the newsletter, please step up and volunteer. I will supply you with the artwork necessary.

Thank you for all of your past support. Annette Myers

UPCOMING EVENTS

March 8, 2009 COCCC monthly meeting Coit's 50th & Portland 3 p.m.

March 19 - 21, 2009 Chickasha Swap Meet, Chickasha, OK

March 27 & 28, 2009 Big River Classics Car Show, Vicksburg, MS Battlefield Inn for reservations 1-800-359-9363

April 3 - 5, 2009 NSRA Street Rod Nationals, Oklahoma City, OK Fairgrounds

May 8 - 10, 2009 Lone Star XXV Show in Dallas, TX Contact DACCC

May 9, 2009 OHRA Brown Bag Show, Guthrie, OK

May 30, 2009 Cruise to the Park car show. COCCC hosts. Info 1-405-340-5796 Larry

July 12 - 16, 2009 Chevrolet Nomad Association annual meeting and show Boise, ID

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THESE OR OTHER SHOWS, PLEASE REFER TO YOUR COPY OF THE 2009 CALENDAR OF EVENTS PUBLISHED BY OKLAHOMA HOT ROD ASSOCIATION.



I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America, and to the republic for which it stands, one nation, under God, indivisible with liberty and justice for all.



Central OK Classic Chevy Club P.O. Box 676 Wheatland, OK 73097